
Board Adopts for Second Notice a Proposal Adding Definitions to Used Oil 
Management Standards and to Special Waste Regulations 

 

On September 2, 2010, the Pollution Control Board adopted for second notice review 
proposed definition relating to used oil management in the rulemaking docket designated 
In the Matter of:  Proposed Amendments to the Board’s Special Waste Regulations 
Concerning Used Oil, 35 Ill. Adm. Code 739, 808, 809 (R06-20(B)).  In an order dated 
February 18, 2010, the Board adopted amendments to its used oil management and 
special waste regulations in the docket now designated as subdocket A. 

In the second-notice opinion and order for Subdocket A, the Board noted that, during the 
first-notice comment period, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) and 
NORA, formerly known as the National Oil Recycling Association, had addressed adding 
definitions, which had not been included in the first-notice proposal.  On December 17, 
2009, the Board opened subdocket B in order to provide first notice publication of 
proposed definitions. 

The Board directed the Clerk to file the proposed amendments with the Joint Committee 
on Administrative Rules for second-notice review. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the Web 
without charge.  Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s office. 
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